LCRA Zonal Clustering Exemption Request

This year's clustering of buses into zones resulted in two of LCRA's load buses moving from the South zone to the Houston zone.  The buses are the Seaway and Macedonia substations (loadflow buses 7670 and 7671), which serve San Bernard Electric Cooperative load of 12 and 10 MW respectively.  San Bernard is a Non-Opt-In-Entity eligible for Preassigned Congestion Rights.

These two stations are currently served on a 138 kV radial line off of transmission in the South Zone.  These stations will be looped into the Houston zone when a new transmission line planned for June of 04 is completed.  For half the year these stations will actually be in the South zone.  LCRA is requesting that they be granted an exception in accordance with PRR460 and left in the South zone.

LCRA is not equipped to perform the zonal shift factor impact calculation described in step 5 (a) of the PRR460, but will withdraw the request if it is determined that moving the two buses will  "cause significant operational impact to the ERCOT System."

Please let me know if I can provide any additional information.

Brady Belk

Lower Colorado River Authority

(512) 473-3577

(512) 656-3496

